
Diary Dates at a glance 

 10th June - Summer Proms: 

Damien & Carla 

 12th June - Organ Appeal 

Cream Tea 

 13th June - PCSO Mobile 

Surgery 3pm 

 24th June - Summer Proms: 

Dean Hayward 

 6th July - Project Fund Open 

Evening 

 8th July - Summer Proms:  Silk 

Street Hot Five Jazz 

 16th July - Organ Appeal: 

Treasure Hunt & BBQ  

 22nd July - Summer Proms: 

Shepway Singers 

 30th July - New Romney 

Country Fayre 

 5th August - Summer Proms: 

“Last Night of the Proms” 

 14th August - Songs of Praise 
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NEWSLETTER 

Raising  Funds  for  a  Community  hall  in  the  village  of  St Mary in the Marsh 

OPEN EVENING 
As part of the application process 

for funding from a number of grant 

funding bodies, including The Big 

Lottery, the Project Fund trustees 

are holding an open evening to 

which all parishioners, supporters 

and interested parties are invited. 
 

Light refreshments will be served throughout this informal 

evening which provides you with an opportunity to view the 

plans, see the outline of the hall marked out on site and discuss 

the project with the trustees. 
  

It is hoped that the architect and the builders will be in 

attendance and may answer any technical questions you have. 
 

All the trustees will be there to explain the funding process and 

any other local concerns you may have. Your parish, district and 

county council representatives have also been invited to attend 

the open evening.  Please come along and give your support to 

your new village hall in this final push for funding. 
 

The project needs both your support and your input on what 

YOU need from YOUR village hall, how it can benefit YOU 

and how it can improve YOUR standard of living.  
 

The new village hall is for the whole community.  The open 

evening is your chance to have your say. 
 

Wednesday 6th July 2011 7pm – 9pm 
(Pop in for 10 minutes or stay for the evening – the choice is yours) 

 

The site of the New Hall, St Mary in the Marsh 
(In the event of bad weather we will move into the parish church.) 

 

Hope to see you there! 
 

The St. Mary in the Marsh Project Fund Trustees 
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Around the Parish 

Birthdays 
 

Harry Carr - 5th June   

Mervyn Stewart - 6th June  

Ed Briffitt - 6th June 

Pauline Rogers - 7th June 

Jennifer Davies - 7th June 

Sheila Roberts - 8th June  

Kate Meredith - 20th June  

Brian McManus - 21st June  

Peter Collick - 25th June 

Jazmine Law - 1st July 

Jonathan Cole - 16th July  

Peter Sinden - 18th July 
 

Belated birthday wishes to: 
 

Mary Perry - 14th May 

Ethan Baker - 19th May (1st birthday!) 

   

Anniversaries 
 

Peter & Paula Sinden - 28th June 
 

A sad farewell to: 
 

Stephen Pryce - 21st May, aged 60.  Our 

sympathy is with all the family at this very sad time. 
 

News from your PCSO  
 

The barrier in Hythe High Street, normally in place 

from 11am to 3pm which makes the High Street a 

pedestrian area, will no longer be in use because 

the person operating it has retired.  The High 

Street remains a pedestrian only thoroughfare from 

11am to 3pm. Anyone ignoring the signs and 

attempting to enter the High Street between the 

hours of 11am and 3pm in either a motorised 

vehicle or on a cycle WILL be issued a fine.  
 

If anyone is offered cheese cheaply or hears that 

cheese is being offered from a non-retail 

outlet, please inform me or my colleagues.  A large 

amount of cheese was recently stolen, too much 

for private use - unless it was a very large mouse! 
  

The dedicated Operation Orchard phone is still 

manned 24/7 for poaching and suspicious vehicle 

sightings.  The number is:  07870 252416.  
 

My next Mobile Surgery is on Monday 13th June.  I 

will be at the new village hall field in St Mary in the 
Marsh at 3pm.  

Advertising 
 

If you would like to advertise in this newsletter, 
whether it be to advertise your business, such as 

the adverts on this page, or a one-off advert to sell 

your bike (for example), you can do so, by sending 

your copy to the editor (details on back page). 
 

Prices for advertising on application but substantial 

discounts will be given to parishioners and 

newsletter subscribers.  
 

Details of charity and local fundraising events will 

continue to be entered free of charge as will items 

of local interest.  

 

Church Services 
 

June  

Sunday, 5th June - 9am Holy Communion 

Sunday, 12th June - 6.30pm Evensong 

Sunday, 19th June - 9am Holy Communion 
 

July 
Sunday, 3rd July - 9am Holy Communion 

Sunday, 10th July - 6.30pm Evensong  

Sunday, 17th July - 9am Holy Communion 
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Saturday, July 16th – 

Car Treasure Hunt 

followed by BBQ.  Check-

in at the village hall field 

from 2.30pm.  Entry 

forms to be completed on 

the day, entry is £10 per 

car and includes BBQ at 

the end of the treasure 

hunt (1st burger/hot dog 

and drink). 
 

You can also sponsor a pipe by completing 

the form below and sending it to:  St Mary’s 

Organ Appeal, Fenny Bridges, St Mary in 

the Marsh, Romney Marsh, Kent. TN29 

0DE.  Please make cheques payable to “St 

Mary the Virgin PCC”.    
 

…...…..……...…."…………...…… 

 

I would like to sponsor ___ (number) pipe(s) 

in aid of the new Oboe Stop at St Mary the 

Virgin, St Mary in the Marsh 

at a value of: £10 Ç  £20  Ç  (Please tick  ã) 

 

Name:  éééééééééééééééé..  

 

Address:  ééééééééééééééé. 

 

ééééééééééééééééééé..... 

 

Post Code:  éééééééé... 

 

 

Amount:  £ 
 

Ç(ã if applicable) Please treat this as a gift 

aid donation. I confirm that the Income/

Capital gains tax I pay in this year will be 

equal to the tax reclaimed on this donation. 

 

Signature:  ééééééééééé... ...  

 

 

Date:  ééé.éééééééé.. 

Church News 
 

Summer Prom Concerts Summer Prom Concerts   
 

Friday 10th June, 8pm - An evening with Damien 
& Carla : A mix of jazz and popular music to suit 
all tastes. 
 

Friday 24th June, 8pm - Organ Recital by Dean 
Hayward: Toccata & fugue in Dminor & Air on a 
G string (Bach); chanson du matin (Elgar) and 
much more. 
 

Friday 8th July, 8pm - Silk Street Hot Five: Top 
professional five-piece Dixieland jazz band direct 
from London.  
 

Friday 22nd July, 8pm - The Shepway Singers: 
Jesu, Joy of manõs desiring (Bach); Lux Aeterna 
(Elgarõs Nimrod); Over the Rainbow (Arlen) and 
much more é 
 

Fr iday  5 t h  Augus t ,  8pm -  òLast Night 
of the Promsó -  Cava l le r i a  Rust i ca 
A selection from musicals & light operetta plus all 
your òLast Nightó favourites including Jerusalem, 
Land of Hope & Glory and Rule Britannia!  
 

Ticket, including interval wine and canapés, £10 
per concert or £40 season ticket for all five 
concerts.   

Box Office:  01797 362097 or 
Email: stmarys.proms@tesco.net 

 
 

Organ Appeal 
 

The organ at St Mary the Virgin is probably 

the best church organ on Romney Marsh but 

it is now over twenty years old and in need 

of some attention.  At the same time, the 

PCC would like to add a rank of reed pipes 

to the organ to add colour and depth.  In 

order to carry out the necessary work, we 

need to raise £5,000 and have devised a 

programme of events to raise the money.   

 

Sunday, June 12th – Cream Tea on the 

village hall field from 3pm followed by a 

Choral Evensong with members of the 

Haywardians Choir at 6.30pm in the church. 
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Please help support your new village hallôs campaign to 

raise funds: 

ñBuy a BrickòñBuy a Brickò  
  

£1£1  a bricka brick  

£10£10  a hoda hod  

£50£50  for five hodsfor five hods  

£150£150  a half palleta half pallet  

£300£300  a palleta pallet  
  

Buy a brick as a gift, in memory of a loved one or simply to support the new 

village hall 
 

The names of all subscribers will be entered in a book to be kept in the foyer of the new 

hall  
 

Business subscribers will be able to place an advert in the book; the larger the 

subscription, the larger the advert 

ð-ðð-ððð--ððïðððððïðð-"ðððððððððððððððððð- 
I would like to subscribe to the ñbuy a brickò campaign for St Mary in the Marsh new 

village hall by donating the equivalent of:  

Ç Brick        Ç Hod        Ç Five Hods        Ç Half Pallet        Ç Pallet 

(Please enter the number of bricks, hods or pallets in the relevant box) 
 

I enclose a cheque for Ãéééé made payable to ñSt Mary in the Marsh Project Fundò. 
 

Forenames:éééééééééééé   Surname:ééééééééééééééééé     
 

Address:......................................................................................................... 
 

.......................................................... Post Code: ......................................... 
 

Gift Aid Declaration 

Ç(ã) Please treat this donation as a Gift Aid donation.  I confirm that the Income/Capital Gains tax I 

pay in this tax year will be equal to the tax reclaimed on this donation.  
 
 

Signature:........................................ Date: ................................................ 

The trustees would like to thank everyone who has contributed to the ñBuy a Brickò campaign 

since the last issue of the Newsletter:  Robin & Betty Barnes, Alison Colgate, Veronica Hampton, 

Joyce MacMahon, Michael Prowse, Ernie & Jean Stafford, David Tyrrell, Gwen & Sodie Wild.  
 

Donôt worry if you havenôt bought your bricks yet, you can still contribute by completing the tear-

off below.  
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St Georgeõs Day Supper Revue 
 

The St George’s Day Supper Revue held, not 

surprisingly, on Easter Saturday, 23rd April, 

saw 90 people sit down to a fantastic fish & 

chip supper in St Mary’s Bay village hall.  

The fish and chips were all freshly cooked on 

site by “The Village Chippy” and the Project 

Fund Trustees would, again, like to extend 

our grateful thanks to Sue and Paul for the 

wonderful job they did serving 96 portions 

(the cast ate too!) of high quality fish and 

chips in 90 minutes! 

While waiting for supper, there was a fun 

quiz on all the tables at which everyone could 

have a go.  The quiz was a mixture of history, 

geography and popular culture and all with 

an England/St George theme.  There was a 

separate picture quiz in which photos of 

famous English people and places had to be 

identified.  The winning tables for the two 

fun quizzes each received bags of Maltezers 

as a prize. 

After supper, the audience was entertained 

with a revue of songs and sketches performed 

by Kate Meredith, Geoff Crew, John Rees, 

Andrew Sinden and Shawn Toghill.  Guest 

appearances in a couple of sketches were 

made by Project Fund Committee members, 

Chris and Helen Carr and David Russell.  

Musical accompaniment throughout the 

revue was provided by Dean Hayward.  The 

Trustees are extremely grateful to everyone 

who took part and put on such a wonderful, 

enjoyable show. 

The revue’s producer would like to take this 

opportunity to thank Kate, Dean, Geoff, John 

and Shawn for all the hard work and effort 

they put in, not just on the night but in   

rehearsals and on their own.   Thanks too to  

Chris, Helen and David for their valuable 

contributions to the sketches and to Chris 

and Helen for helping to prepare the hall and 

making it look so festive. 

A special thank you from the trustees to the 

audience who made the evening so special 

and raised £621.81 for the village hall fund. 

New Romney Country Fayre 
 

Don’t miss the New 

Romney Country Fayre 

on Saturday, 30th July.  

The annual event gets 

bigger and better every 

year with a variety of 

entertainment in the 

two rings, side shows and stalls. 
 

Make sure you visit the St Mary in the 

Marsh Project Fund stall where you will be 

able to buy home-made 

cakes and preserves, 

study the plans for the 

new village hall and  

make a donation to the 

“buy a brick campaign”, 

if you have not already 

done so! 
  

All donations of home-made cakes and 

preserves to sell on the stall in aid of the 

Project Fund will be gratefully accepted.  

Please contact the editor (details on back 

page) to arrange collection. 

 

Songs of Praise 
 

There will be a Songs of Praise service on Sunday,  

14th August at 6.30pm in St Mary’s church.  This 
service replaces the usual evensong and marks the 

end of what, hopefully, will be another successful 

Summer Proms season of concerts in the church.  

It is also your chance to nominate your favourite 

hymn(s) to be sung by the congregation. 
 

Please send your nomination to the editor (details 

on back page). 

ΧΧΦΦΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΧΧΦ"ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ 
 

bŀƳŜΥ  ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ 
 
IȅƳƴΥ  ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦ 
 
wŜŀǎƻƴΥ  ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ 
 
ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ 

Project Fund News 
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The Project Fund Trustees are:  

Chairman:  Helen Carr.  1 Wade Close, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 361154  

Vice-chairman:  Chris Carr.  6 Rectory Road, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 364513  

Secretary:  Andrew Sinden.  Fenny Bridges, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 362097 

Trustee:  Graham Collard.  37 Oakham Drive, Lydd.  01797 322171 

Trustee:  Gill Collard.  37 Oakham Drive, Lydd.  01797 322171 

Trustee:  Martin Rogers.  13 Rectory Road, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 366039 

Trustee:  Pauline Rogers.  13 Rectory Road, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 366039 

Treasurer:  David Russell.  Shingle Hall Farm, St Mary in the Marsh.  Tel:  01797 369346.  

Anyone wishing to submit an item for the next issue of the newsletter should do so by July 23rd 

2011. 

 

Please submit your copy, in writing, to:  Andrew Sinden, Secretary, St Mary in the Marsh Project 

Fund, Fenny Bridges, St Mary in the Marsh, Romney Marsh, Kent. TN29 0DE.   

Tel:  01797 362097   or   E-mail:  project.fund@tesco.net  

Items for the newsletter 
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The Haywardians in Concert 

St Peter and St Paul, Newchurch 
Saturday, 2nd July at 7.30pm 

Tickets £5 on the door 
 

The Haywardians, led by organist and choir master Dean Hayward, will be performing at St Peter 
and St Paul parish church, Newchurch on Saturday, July 2 at 7.30pm.  All proceeds to St Peter and 
{ǘ tŀǳƭΩǎ ά{ǇŜƴŘ ŀ tŜƴƴȅέ CǳƴŘΦ 
  

The mixed-voice choir will be singing a variety of choral music from Vivaldi to The Beach Boys and 
from John Rutter to Lionel Bart.  
 

For further details, please phone 01797 362097 or email haywardians@tesco.net 
 

The Haywardians choir meet weekly in St Mary in the Marsh.  Members come from all over The Marsh and from as 
far as Lyminge, Etchinghill and even Dover.  All choir members have many years' experience singing in a range of 
choirs, choral societies and bands.  The Haywardians sing a variety of both religious and secular music; some old, 
some new, some serious and some humourous.  ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƻƛǊΩǎ ŀƛƳ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǎƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ƪƛƴŘǎ ƻŦ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎƘŜŜǊ ŜƴƧƻȅƳŜƴǘ 
of singing together and, in the process, raise money for local good causes. 
 

This year, The Haywardians are also singing on 23 July at Lyminge Methodist church for the "Lyminge Methodist 
Hall Development Appeal"; on 2 September at St Mary's, Brook for the upkeep of the parish church and on 20 
October at St Mary in the Marsh in aid of the organ appeal. 
 

Anyone interested in booking The Haywardians for future fundraising can use the contact details above.  

mailto:haywardians@tesco.net

